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“Medicare Approved” Rx Drug Discount Cards

Background:  President Bush signed the Medicare Prescription Drug, Improvement, and Modernization Act of 2003 (P.L. 108-173) on December 8, 2003.  The Act’s prescription drug benefit begins January 1, 2006.  Until then, beneficiaries will be offered drug discount cards, which are scheduled to become available on June 1, 2004.

Basics:  Drug discount cards will be offered by Medicare-endorsed private companies for an annual fee of up to $30.  Estimated savings range between 10-15% of  the retail price.  Those with incomes up to $12,569 for an individual or $16,862 for a couple in 2004 will get the cards for free and receive a $600 credit embedded in the card, but they will still have co-pays of 5-10 percent per prescription.  In Illinois, Senior Care recipients are not eligible for the low-income subsidies, including the $600 credit, since they already have prescription drug coverage.

Who is eligible for the card?

Everyone who is entitled to Medicare Part A and/or enrolled in Part B.  Medicaid beneficiaries, however, are not eligible.

How can I compare the various cards to determine which is best for me?

The Medicare website at: www.medicare.gov or telephone assistance at 1-800-MEDICARE will provide information on all Medicare-approved discount cards.  But this will take some research and a lot of patience.  Remember, once you buy a card you are locked into that card for a year, but the drugs covered by the card and the negotiated prices for discounted drugs may change as frequently as every week.

How can I calculate savings?

Unfortunately, the new law does not set any rules about base drug prices.  In fact, drug prices will likely change because pharmaceutical companies can raise prices at any time. Any savings gained by beneficiaries will continuously erode.  

Can I get more than one “Medicare approved” card and can I use the card at any pharmacy?

No, on both counts.  Cards will vary:

· Offering different discounts on different drugs

· They will be honored only at certain pharmacies in certain locations

· Some may offer better discounts for people with low incomes.

Most likely you will receive material from dozens of companies offering cards.  

Should I even sign up for the card?

If you have drug coverage from another source (other than state pharmaceutical assistance) or are already getting discounts of 10-25 percent, the card probably will not help you.  If you are eligible for the $600 subsidy, it could be worthwhile to apply.  However, in Illinois, if you are eligible for the $600 subsidy, you are probably eligible for Illinois’ Senior Care program which has a much better benefit.  So, before buying a discount card, call the Illinois Dept. on Aging at 1-800-252-8966 to see if you qualify for Senior Care.
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